
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Important Please Note 

Harvest Festival – collection for Turning 

Tides – 20th September dress as a Superhero 

Extracurricular clubs start – 25th September 
 
Year 6 Bristol Residential – w/c 25th 
September 
 
Year 6 Bristol week – w/b 25th September 
 
European Day of Languages - Dress in  
Country's Colours- 26th September 
 

Homework 

Please Click here for information and guidance 
regarding your child’s homework. 
 

 
 
We hope the very clear links and organisation 
below will ensure you are able to find any 
school communication quickly and easily. 
You may find the current and all previous 
newsletters for this academic year for 
reference on our website – 
Chesswood Junior School - Latest 
Correspondence  
 
Newsletter from previous academic years may 
be found at –  
Chesswood Junior School - Previous 
Academic Year Newsletters 
 
You may find all current term correspondence 
for the whole school –  
Chesswood Junior School - Current Academic 
Year Correspondence  
 
Current and previous correspondence for 
specific year groups 
Year 3 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 3 
Year 4 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 4 
Year 5 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 5 
Year 6 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 6 
Assembly information - click here 
 

CHESSWOOD 

JUNIOR SCHOOL News
Published – 15/09/2023 

Do you have a concern? 

We hope you and your child have a great 

school experience. However, if you hold a 

concern about an experience at Chesswood 

Junior School, please share it with us. We 

always try to provide the best school 

experience we can for all members of the 

school community and we are interested to 

know where we can make improvements, 

small or large. Please use this email to share 

a concern: concern@chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk We will always respond within 

5 working days and often much quicker than 

that. You may also tag specific individual 

professionals but we would ask that the 

concern@ email address is always used to 

ensure senior leaders are kept well informed 

of experiences for children and families.  

Keeping up to speed 

We are very aware, both professionally and 

personally, how hard it is to keep up with 

communications from school and from 

everywhere else for that matter.  

 

 

Weekly Attendance 

Bright Sparks – Turn up, Turn up on Time, Turn 

up Ready for Action! 

The following classes have won the year group 

attendance trophies for Week beginning 4th 

September. Well done!!  

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

3EL, 3CV 
100% 

   4UO 
    99% 

 

5ML 
100% 

6NB, 6AH 
100% 

 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Homework&pid=1369
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+3&pid=1386
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+4&pid=1387
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+5&pid=1388
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+6&pid=1389
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=People%2C+places+and+events+Assemblies&pid=1450
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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We currently have a School Administrator 

post advertised based in the school office at 

Chesswood. Although this position has been 

advertised on a temporary basis due to the 

school amalgamation process this has the 

potential to become a permanent position 

which would be confirmed by January 2024. 
This position could potentially work as 

two part-time roles or a full time position.  

  

Please see the information on the link 

detailed below for more details: 

https://www.chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Employment+Opp

ortunities&pid=37 

If you have any questions or queries, please 

do not hesitate to contact us on 

jobs@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk 

Would you like to work in a thriving and busy 

school? Chesswood Junior School is a large 

school catering for the needs of over 560 

children and over 100 staff – so it is certainly 

busy. The Administration Assistant’s 

fundamental task is to take the Attendance & 

Medical lead focus in the school and support 

the admin office, ensuring that all office 

processes and communications are carried 

out to the highest standard, in a timely and 

sensitive manner. To ensure the first aid 

service given to both pupils and staff should 

be ‘first class’ and administered in a kind, 

caring and considerate manner.  

If you:  

• Are confident in working with a wide range 

of people and are consistently friendly and 

helpful.  

• Are confident to take overall responsibility of 

First Aid and Medical Intervention  

 

 

 

 

 

• Are well organized and confidently 

undertake administrative duties to a 

consistently high professional standard.  

• Would enjoy working within a very busy 

environment undertaking a wide range of 

tasks (often at the same time!).  

• Are confident to administer first aid to pupils 

and staff; training will be provided if 

necessary. We would love to hear from you! 

 

  

Chesswood Employment Opportunities 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Employment+Opportunities&pid=37
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Employment+Opportunities&pid=37
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Employment+Opportunities&pid=37
mailto:jobs@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Important  
Pupils Birthdays  

We will continue to celebrate pupils 

birthdays in the school by being able to 

wear their own choice of clothes on their 

special day. If your child’s birthday falls 

on the weekend, or during the holiday 

period please choose the most 

appropriate day for them to have their 

non uniform day. 

 

Harvest Hero's - Turning Tides 

Next Wednesday 20th September will 

be our Harvest Hero's assembly.   

As previously, this will mean that 

children are invited to come into school 

in non-uniform dressed as their hero 

(super or otherwise!). 

See the links below to Just giving and 

Turning Tides website where you can 

find more. 

Just giving -  

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/har

vestheroes2021 

Webpage –  

https://www.turning-tides.org.uk/harvest-

form/ 

 

PE days 

YEAR 3 – Monday and Tuesday 

YEAR 4 – Monday and Tuesday 

YEAR 5 – Thursday and Friday 

YEAR 6 – Wednesday and Friday 

A Reminder that on PE days all long hair 

(shoulder length or longer) must be tied up and 

away from the face. All jewellery 

(earrings/necklaces/watches) should be 

removed before lessons for safety reasons. If 

earring have been recently pierced (within the 

last 6 weeks) they must be covered by tape or 

plasters. If your child is unable to take earrings 

out independently, please remove them at home 

before school on PE days. 

 

 Year 6 Bristol residential – Reminder 

Please ensure medical details have been 

updated on MCAS and any spending money is 

brought to school by Thursday 21st September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/harvestheroes2021
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/harvestheroes2021
https://www.turning-tides.org.uk/harvest-form/
https://www.turning-tides.org.uk/harvest-form/
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Important  
MEDICATION IN SCHOOL  

This email is a reminder of the school’s policy 
on the administration of prescribed and non-
prescribed medication to pupils, based on 
guidance and regulations issued by Dept of 
Health.  

FOR THE SAFETY OF ALL PUPILS, 
CHILDREN SHOULD NEVER CARRY 
MEDICATION (INCLUDING THROAT 
SWEETS) ON THEIR PERSON OR IN THEIR 
SCHOOL BAGS. ALL MEDICATION MUST 
BE HANDED IN TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE. 

Prescribed medication 

In most circumstances, medication (e.g. 
antibiotics) prescribed three times a day can 
be taken at home  

➢ before school,   
➢ after school  
➢ before bedtime. 

However, if your child is required to take 
prescribed medication four times a day or at 
set times (such as prior to a meal), clear 
written instructions must be provided, and the 
medicine must be kept in a properly labelled 
container.  

The label must be clear and free from 
alterations or defacement and must show:  

➢ The name of the medication  
➢ The name of the student  
➢ The dosage  
➢ Specific directions for the medication 

(not simply “as directed” or “as 
required”)  

➢ The name of the dispensing 
pharmacist/doctor  

➢ The expiry date and the date of issue 

A parental agreement form for administering 
prescribed medication must be completed 
prior to the medication being administered. 
The form can be found on our website: 

HOME > PASTORAL > MEDICAL 
INTERVENTION > PRESCRIBED 
MEDICATION  

 

ABSENCE REPORTING  

If your child is absent from school for any 
reason, (including medical appointments) 
please report their absent via our online 
Reporting Sickness Absence form. The 
absence reporting form can be accessed by 
clicking HERE or by visiting the school 
website:  

HOME > PARENTS > ATTENDANCE & 
PUNCTUALITY > REPORTING SICKNESS 
ABSENCE 

Their absence should be reported by 9.00am 
each day of their absence. 

Your message should clearly state: 

• Child’s name 

• Class 

• Reason for absence (if illness please 
specify the nature of the illness) 

If the school does not receive a reason for 
your child’s absence, we will call home to 
confirm a reason. If we are unable to contact 
you for confirmation, we will log the absence 
as unauthorised. 

If you repeatedly fail to inform the school, why 
your child is absent we will follow up as a 
child missing in education/safeguarding 
concern. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Reporting+Sickness+Absence&pid=1457
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To celebrate National Coding Week at Chesswood, we are running a ‘make your own computer 

game’ competition! The best entry from each year group will receive a prize to help them develop 

their coding skills.  

All entries must be in by Friday 20th October. 

Please use the below websites to start building your games: 

Microsoft MakeCode Arcade 

Scratch - Imagine, Program, Share (mit.edu) 

Kodu Game Lab | KoduGameLab 

Please send all entries to Mr Barnard and Sam Masters: 

smasters@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk  

pbarnard@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk 

 

You may also enjoy visiting these websites to 

continue having more fun with coding! 

Learn - https://hourofcode.com/uk/learn 

 

Learn today, build a brighter tomorrow - 

https://code.org/ 

https://www.barclayscodeplayground.co.uk/ 

https://codingweek.org/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Computer Coding for Kids: A unique step-by-

step visual guide, from binary code to building 

games : Vorderman, Carol: Amazon.co.uk: 

Books 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

School Competition 

https://arcade.makecode.com/
https://scratch.mit.edu/
https://www.kodugamelab.com/
mailto:dharney@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:pbarnard@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
https://hourofcode.com/uk/learn
https://code.org/
https://www.barclayscodeplayground.co.uk/
https://codingweek.org/
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To all year 6 parents 

Please note that you have all been sent an email this week regarding the process around the 

Secondary Transfer process. Please note that the closing date for all applications is Tuesday 31st 

October 2023. Any applications received after this date will be counted as late applications. 

Please refer to recent information sent out via Bromcom for further information. 

 

  

Important Year 6 Transition 

Information 
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Year 6 Bristol residential – w/c 25th September 
 

Year 6 Activities week – during the w/c 25th September 2023 there is a week of activities planned for 
those Year 6 children who are not going on the residential.  Please see the letter below for more 
information. 
 

Year 5 Pop-Up Planetarium visit – on Thursday 28th September 2023 we will have the Pop-Up 
Planetarium in school.   Please see the letter below for more information. 
 

Year 4 Weald & Downland trip – Year 4 will be going to the Weald & Downland Open Air Museum.   
Tuesday 17th October 2023 – 4LB and 4CH and Friday 20th October 2023 – 4UO and 4PB 
 

Year 3 Zoolab visit and Worthing  Museum visit  - On Friday 29th September 2023 Year 3 will 
have a visit from the Zoolab team and in November a visit from the Museum Outreach team.   Details of 
this will be sent out in a letter at the start of the autumn term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Upcoming Trips and Events 
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Upcoming Trips and Events 
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  Friends of Chesswood PTA 



13 
 
 

 

 

 

  

Music 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Peripatetic+Teaching&pid=1117
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EAL Lunch Club 
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Tesco Community Grants 

Scheme 

We’re excited to inform you that 

Chesswood Junior School has been 

accepted by the Tesco Community Grants 

Scheme.  

It is a scheme which gives community 

projects, like ours, to support our most 

disadvantaged pupils, providing enriched 

extra-curricular opportunities and 

experiences within the local area to help 

close the disadvantage gap.  

Grants of up to£1,500 can be awarded to 

Chesswood Junior School.  

Therefore, we need your help, and to 

support us next time you shop at Tesco 

visit any of the stores below from the first 

week of July to end of September 23 

and vote! For further information please 

visit 

https://www.tescoplc.com/sustainability/co

mmunities/tesco-community-grants/ 

Chapel Rd Express 

Goring Rd Express 

Goring Way Express 

Durrington Express 

West Durrington Extra Store 

Worthing Findon Express 

South Farm Worthing Express 

Rectory Worthing Express 

Dolphin Worthing Rd Express 

Broadwater Worthing Express 

 

 

 

https://www.tescoplc.com/sustainability/communities/tesco-community-grants/
https://www.tescoplc.com/sustainability/communities/tesco-community-grants/
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Local Community Support Information 
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Community Events 
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Please note STEM Club start next week beginning 11th September. If you haven’t yet booked your 
child’s space, please contact Ali Khan on 07951287236 
 
 
 
 
  

External Clubs Information 
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External Clubs Information 


